PAXTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
November 10, 2022

Location and Time: Location and time: meeting was opened at 7:03 PM at the White Building
(John Bauer Senior Center 17 West St.)

Attendance:

Commissioners:, Mike Voorhis, Acting Chair; Bob Ferguson, Commissioner; Jim Robert,
Commissioner; Donmarie Desrosiers, Commissioner; Jason Lambert, Commissioner; Holly
Robert, Associate Commissioner

Others present: Glenn Krevosky EBT EC Inc.; Christopher Bousquet, 23 Burtenmar
Minutes: Meeting minutes for October 20 and October 6, 2022 were accepted as amended.

Bills:
advertisement Gannett publications $57.26
JR moved to pay the bill, JL seconded, all in favor, none opposed

Correspondence received: none

Sites Visited:

70 Maple St.

Most members of the commission visited with Glenn Krevosky on 11/5/2022. He reports that 8 x
10” wetland identification signs have been posted. He also recommended not mowing on a
yearly basis. JR moved to issue a certificate of compliance. DD seconded. All in favor, none
opposed.

23 Burtenmar circle.

JR and MV visited today, on 11/10/2022. No issues were noted. There have been 2 growing
seasons so far and planting was late January 2021. The vegetation is fully grown in. The
statement from the sanitarian indicates that the project is in compliance. JR moved to issue a
Certificate of Compliance. DD seconded. All in favor, none opposed.

New business:

The town continues to try to collaborate with neighboring towns regarding sharing and agent
under a regional agreement. MV received an email from Rutland Commission Chair, Peter Crane
who suggested a meeting between commissioners to discuss the duties of conservation agent.
There was discussion about what meetings at Rutland our members could attend and MV agreed
to try to coordinate.

JL asked about whether a sign placed by a resident of Alderwood Road directing snowplows to
push snow onto conservation land is appropriate. HR suggested consulting the Greater Worcester
Land Trust and JL agreed to contact them.



The commission received a request to access conservation land for hunting. JL volunteered to
review MACC website for policy examples. MV suggested we, PCC, should develop a policy.

The Treasure Valley Boy Scout facility informed us of a plan to cut trees for a playing field. MV
informed them of WPA buffer zone requirements.

JR moved to close the meeting, DD seconded. All in favor, none opposed. Meeting closed at
7:57 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Ferguson, Conservation Commissioner



